
STEVE SHEHYN 

4330 Los Angeles Ave. 

Simi Valley, CA 93063 

805-522-7020 

County of Ventura 

NOV 30 2018 

Clerk of the Board 

November 27, 2018 

VENTURA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

Hall of Administration, 4th floor 

800 South Victoria Ave. 

Ventura, CA 93009-1920 

RE: "Protest" of Water Rate Increase - APN# 503-0-060-305, 5490 Grimes Cyn. Moorpark 

Please don't raise the water rates anymore. We are at the point of no profit. If water rates 

continue to rise, we will be faced with letting the avocado trees die and or selling the farm for 

pennies on the dollar because of loss of income and the loss of farmability. I don't think the 

County of Ventura wants a bunch of dead farmland on their hands, just think about the risk of 

fire if this happens, plus the loss of property tax revenue. 

Thank you for your consideration 

Steve Shehyn 


